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April 16, 2020

The Honorable Steven Mnuchin 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of the Treasury 
1500 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20220


Dear Mr. Secretary:

On behalf of the National Creditors Bar Association (“NCBA”), representing more than 500 law firms and over 2500 attorneys practicing creditors rights law, we write in support of recent efforts to ensure that direct stimulus funds distributed to households through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act are not subject to involuntary bank garnishments. 

Consumers are faced with many challenges as they deal with the unprecedented coronavirus pandemic and the resulting state of emergency.  As you know, Congress enacted the CARES Act to “provide emergency assistance and health care response for individuals, families, and businesses affected by the 2020 coronavirus pandemic” and provides for stimulus payments to be dispersed to the public.  While the CARES Act does not explicitly designate these payments as exempt from garnishment, the NCBA believes that these funds should be treated similarly to other government payments that are exempt from garnishment (e.g., social security, disability, and veterans’ benefits).  NCBA already has and will continue to encourage its members to lead in identifying, offering, and utilizing existing hardship policies and extending hardship accommodations, including the cessation of garnishments, to any consumer who is adversely affected by the current health crisis.
 
As the CARES Act authorizes the Treasury Department to issue “regulations or other guidance as may be necessary to carry out the purposes of” the Act, NCBA encourages the Treasury Department to establish regulations (applying the rules under 31 CFR Part 212, et seq. ) that would allow banks to preclude these much-needed stimulus payments from any form of garnishment.  The NCBA is committed to ensuring that the much-needed emergency assistance be utilized exclusively by our country’s consumers in their time of need.

NCBA is taking the current COVID-19 pandemic and the ensuing severe financial hardships being experienced by Americans seriously and is grateful for the initiatives you, the Administration, and Congress have implemented to protect consumers and the economy. We and our members continue to be available to assist your office in protecting these stimulus funds during this unprecedented health crises. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or comments you may have regarding this important issue. 

Sincerely,
Liz Terry 
Liz Terry 
Executive Director
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